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No. 195
May - June 2015

Ducklings on Berry Field pond, Astcote, by Don Phillips
Final copy date for the July-September 2015 newsletter is 10th June.  Copy should be sent to Andy
Stewart, The Old Farmhouse, 13 High Street, Astcote (email andy@stewarts.me.uk, tel: 830042),
or given to Janet Taylor, Dalscote.   (Please use email if possible.)
Pattishall Parish Council undertakes the production of the newsletter, it does not take responsibility
for the accuracy of articles.  Any views or opinions expressed are those of the author in each case.
Would you like to see your photograph or artwork on the cover of the next Around Pattishall?
If so, please email.  It should be something with a local & seasonal flavour.

mailto:andy@stewarts.me.uk
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Annual Litter Pick
A big thank you to all those who helped to clean up
the villages and roadsides of rubbish on Saturday
March 21st.  The usual collection of cans, takeaway
rubbish and bottles were cleared up.  Over 40 sacks
were filled plus other debris.

The highlight was a £10 note in a ditch by the playing field, unfortunately the snails
had made it useless/ worthless!  All this was collected by SNC on the following
Monday.

Thank you to the volunteers who included Mrs & Mrs Field, Robert & Christine
Brookes, John & Christine Russell, Keith Amos, Steve Parkinson, Janet Crampton,
Jan Wallis, John & Jill Hitchmough, Dave Standring, Tim Bartlett, David Rowden,
Mark & Sam Couling, Dale & Ruth Furniss, Denise Keeble and Rachel Woollett.

John Woollett  830470

Gardening Club
The May meeting of the Gardening Club will be held on
Wednesday 6th May in the Parish Hall at 7.30pm when
Dale Coleman will talk to us about growing Pinks and
Auriculas.

Following the interesting talk on Prebendal Manor in Nassington last year we have
arranged to visit it on 3rd June, details re travel arrangements will be sent out nearer
the time.

This year we are having a meeting in July and have booked Graeme Hollingdale to
come and give us tips on growing sweet peas.  Graeme will bring some of his
beautiful sweet peas with him which will be offered as raffle prizes at the end of the
meeting. There will be no meeting in August.

Christine Russell, Secretary
830012

http://www.dogsforthedisabled.org
http://www.justgiving.com/lejogconvoyforcanines
https://www.facebook.com/LEJOGConvoyForCanines
mailto:lejogconvoyforcanines@gmail.com
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Lands End to John O’Groats - Convoy for
Canines in aid of Dogs for the Disabled
This summer Steve Moore from Fosters Booth is driving his restored 1963 Massey
Ferguson 35x Multipower tractor and purpose designed hand-built trailer from
Land’s End to John O’Groats to raise funds for the charity Dogs for the Disabled.
The tractor will leave Land’s End on Saturday 6th June and is planned to reach John
O’Groats on Wednesday 17th June.  He will be joined by friends from the parish
including Rob Stretton who is cycling the entire 900 miles. Phil Bates, Malc
Baker, Mike Dorrington, Ade Cooke and Graeme Fuller are joining them and will
cycle parts of the route.   Other friends will also join the team in support.

All proceeds will be donated to Dogs for the Disabled which is a life-transforming
charity, creating exceptional partnerships between people living with disability and
specially trained assistance dogs.  Full details of the charity can be found on the
website at: www.dogsforthedisabled.org

We will collect donations en route and by fundraising in the weeks before the start of
this epic journey. Planned events include a music and BBQ event on Sunday 24th
May at The George, Tiffield from 12 noon, a quiz night on Saturday 25th April from
7:30pm, also at The George (£5 per team of 4).   All are welcome to both events.
Please come and support us.

We are seeking sponsorship and donations for Dogs for the Disabled in support of
the LEJOG Convoy for Canines event to donate please contact one of the team or
go online and visit www.justgiving.com/lejogconvoyforcanines.

To find out more please visit our facebook page:
https://www.facebook.com/LEJOGConvoyForCanines

or contact us by telephone on: 07976 245004 or 07976 624707
or by E mail: lejogconvoyforcanines@gmail.com

Reg Charity No: 1092960
Reg in Scotland: SC039828

Graeme Fuller

http://www.dogsforthedisabled.org
http://www.justgiving.com/lejogconvoyforcanines
https://www.facebook.com/LEJOGConvoyForCanines
mailto:lejogconvoyforcanines@gmail.com
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Pattishall Parish Hall
Pattishall Playing Field
The Annual General Meetings for the
Parish Hall Association and the
Playing Field Association will take place on Thursday 7th May starting at 7.00 pm in
the Large Hall at Pattishall Parish Hall.  All Pattishall parish residents are invited and
will be very welcome.  Please come along and find out about the work being done
by the committee on your behalf. New committee members are always welcome
as are helpers.  So if you would like to assist in maintaining our community centre,
in any capacity, please do come along.

The hall held a very successful Craft Fair on 22nd March.  It was very well attended
with over 20 craft stalls to browse through.  Altogether £942 was raised towards the
funds of the Hall & Fields.

Following the great success of last year’s inaugral music festival, the Playing Field
Association is holding another Picnic in the Park on Saturday 11th July.  See the
festival website picnicinthepark.org.uk and the poster on p12 for details.

Tickets are cheaper if bought in advance and will be on sale in Pattishall Parish Hall
on the following dates:

Thursday  7th May  7pm - 9pm
Saturday  23rd May 10am - 2pm
Saturday  13th June 10am - 2pm

http://picnicinthepark.org.uk
mailto:karen@stewarts.me.uk
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Volunteers are needed to assist with
various activities including before,
during and after the event.   Please
contact Karen on 830042 or
karen@stewarts.me.uk if you would
be interested in giving up some of
your time to get involved with this
great village event.

Karen Stewart

Mid Summer Tea Party
You are invited to the "Cold Higham Mid Summer Tea Party".
Come and join us in the garden of the Cold Higham Village Hall
on Sunday 21st June between 2pm and 4pm.

Stop for a while at this sociable event and enjoy a delicious cake and a hot or cold
drink. We look forward to welcoming you. Bring the family. Free entry with
refreshments at reasonable prices.

For further information please contact Gill Rowe on 01327 830990.

Pete Steel’s Family
We would like to thank everyone for their kind words, cards and offers of help over
what has been a very sad and difficult time.  The large congregation and the sense
of support at the service on Wednesday were much appreciated.

Thank you again,
Paul, Val, Dawn and Adam

http://picnicinthepark.org.uk
mailto:karen@stewarts.me.uk
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Pattishall Neighbourhood Watch
●The NHW Police number for reporting incidents/suspicious
vehicles/persons has changed to 01604 888964.   Please use this
number. (The old number 01604 432436 is being phased out).  The

non emergency number is still 101.

● There will be a NHW meeting Thursday 21st May 7.30pm in Pattishall Parish
Hall.  All residents are welcome to attend.

Linda Hemming (NHW Coordinator)
linda_hemming@hotmail.com

Tel 01327 830744

Pattishall WI
2015 marks the Centenary of the formation of the WI.  It has changed a lot since its
beginnings and is no longer just a “Jam & Jerusalem” organisation.  There are many
events taking place during the year throughout the country. Northamptonshire are
celebrating with a county picnic at Sulgrave Manor in June.  The AGM in the Albert
Hall will be streamed into Cineworld so that as many members as possible will be
able to be part of the occasion.  One of our lucky members will be attending the
Buckingham Palace Garden Party in the presence of Her Majesty the Queen.

Wednesday 13th May  We will discuss the resolution for the AGM.

Wednesday 10th June  Members Evening.

Our meetings are held in the Parish Hall on the 2nd Wednesday of each month
beginning at 7.30pm.  Visitors and new members are always welcome.

Kathie Barker 831621 (Pattishall)
Janice Rogers 830508 (Astcote)

Christine Downing 830947 (Eastcote)

mailto:linda_hemming@hotmail.com
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Cold Higham Parish Council
Now that Spring is here we were lucky enough to enjoy a fine day for the annual
litter pick which was well attended, meeting in Cold Higham and Grimscote.  Around
15-20 sacks of litter were collected in the parish, with a significant amount being
retrieved between Potcote and the Foxley crossroads.  Thank you to all those who
joined in with the litter pick, both on the day and on the days before and after.  It was
a great opportunity to catch up with everyone.

We have some great news in that the War Memorial Committee have successfully
been awarded a grant to repair the War Memorial in Cold Higham Churchyard.
Congratulations to all involved.  Do take a look at the article 'Cold Higham War
Memorial Project' for more details.

Dog fouling is an issue yet again.  It has been noted that some people are not
cleaning up after their dogs.  It is the dog walker's responsibility to bag it and bin it.
Failure to do so can result in a fine of up to £1,000.  Not only is dog fouling
unpleasant, it can also lead to abortion in livestock and has serious health
implications for humans.  Toxocariosis can lead to blindness and is preventable.
Not only is this an issue in the villages and surrounding countryside, it is also an
issue in the Cemetery at Cold Higham.  This is not acceptable and can cause
distress to people visiting the graveyard.

The Parish Council have been continuing their work to improve the safety of the A5
junctions at both Banbury Lane and Mill Lane. Work is due to start this April which
will involve cutting back vegetation, improving both the visibility and safety of these
junctions.   We are still pressing for a continued maintenance programme to ensure
ground vegetation is kept at an acceptable and safe level.

After some 35 years of excellent service, Pauline Pearson is retiring this month as
Clerk to the Parish Council.  Her length of service is more than admirable, especially
considering the fact that she had originally offered to help on a temporary basis.  I
would like to take this opportunity to thank her on behalf of all the members of the
Parish Council for all her hard work over the years and I'm sure every Cold Higham
Parish Councillor both past and present would like to join me in wishing her well for
the future. Pauline's last meeting is on the 22nd April.

Richard Dickins

mailto:linda_hemming@hotmail.com
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Aspects of World War 1
This exhibition is taking place around the parish on Saturday and Sunday June
20th/21st.

It will be opened on Saturday at 11 am in Holy Cross Church  by Dr Colin Chapman
an eminent historian, co-author of the recent publication on Pattishall Detention
Camp and Lord of Pattishall Manor.

The community have become involved in this event which will cover local, county,
and social history.  Memorabilia plus their details, which have been loaned by
residents, will be on show .

Light lunches, teas & coffees will be served throughout the days in Holy Cross and
Astcote Chapel where there will be further exhibits.

Do come and learn more about where you live.

Pattishall History Group
Jan Taylor  830996

For Sale
Bed settee, "Sherborne".  Subtle cream colour, £100
Elaine 01327 830317

Pattishall Mums & Tots
Calling all mums, dads, grannies, child minders and carers of children in and around
Pattishall, your mums and tots group needs you!

Mums and tots is a local get together for mums and carers of children from newborn
to school age.   We meet at Pattishall Parish Hall on Wednesday afternoons from
1.30 to 3pm.  There are lots of toys and ride ons, space to play, a quiet area and
toys for the tiny tots.  We have a different craft every week and mums can enjoy a
coffee and cake while the little ones play and enjoy a juice and a biscuit too.

Come along and make friends while the little ones have fun.  It’s just £2 for the first
child and 50p for siblings.  Come and give it a try.  We look forward to welcoming
you!

Stacey Worth staceyworth2010@gmai.com

mailto:staceyworth2010@gmai.com
http://coldhigham.org.uk/category/war-memorial-news/
http://coldhigham.org.uk/war-memorial-2/
http://coldhigham.org.uk/war-memorial-2/
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Cold Higham War Memorial
In the last Around Pattishall we wrote about the
establishment of a Working Group, under the aegis of the
Cold Higham Parish Council, to arrange for the repair of
the damaged War Memorial in St Luke’s churchyard.  We
also referred to our other work, researching the names of
those commemorated on the Memorial.  We can now
report significant progress.

We are delighted that South Northants Council has approved our application for a
grant to repair the Memorial.  The attached pictures show how much that repair is
needed.  The grant will enable us to get a contract for the cross to be mended,
placed on a new column and then secured back on the base, which will be re-
seated and levelled.  The small plaque on the base with the two WW2 names will be
renewed, and the whole memorial will be cleaned.  We have also made provision for
a regime of long term on-going inspection and maintenance.

The timing of the repair is not yet certain, but we will
update the website page
(coldhigham.org.uk/category/war-memorial-news/) with
further information as we make progress.

The Working Group has made great strides in
researching some of the names of those who died, and
some families have made contact with us which is very
much appreciated.  We would still like more information
please – photos, anecdotes, memorabilia etc.  All the
names are on the web site (see coldhigham.org.uk/war-
memorial-2/).   We are making plans to make the results
of this research public in time.

Thank you.

Digby Carter
01327 830521
memorial@coldhigham.org.uk

mailto:staceyworth2010@gmai.com
http://coldhigham.org.uk/category/war-memorial-news/
http://coldhigham.org.uk/war-memorial-2/
http://coldhigham.org.uk/war-memorial-2/
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The Pattishall & District
Produce Show
Sunday 13th September
2015
Christine Blackaby, from Astcote,
receiving first prize in The Produce
Show Raffle, held at The Eastcote Arms
on March 13th.  Also pictured are The
Produce Show Chairman, Barry Evans
and the Show Secretary Kate Bartlett.

Although the Pattishall & District Produce Show was revived after a lapse of
seventeen years, it was back in1864 when the parish saw its first show.  Here
follows an account published by The Northampton Mercury on 10th August 1867.

The third annual exhibition of the Pattishall Flower Society took place on
Wednesday last. The tent belonging to the Northamptonshire Archery Society
was erected in a field in the village and in it were displayed the various
productions. In another part of the field a tent was also erected, and in which
refreshments were served, the profits being devoted to the fund for the
restoration of the church. A general Post office, under the management of Mrs
Groves, was also established, and did a fair amount of business, the proceeds
of this also being for the church fund. The productions in the tent were very fine.
Side by side with monster lettuces and cabbages were fine potatoes and turnips
and the fruit was equally as fine. The two centre tables were full of fine
greenhouse plants, kindly sent for decoration by Lady Arabella Hesketh, of
Easton Neston, and by T, Ridgway, Esq. of Elm Lodge, Towcester. Mr Slarke,
gardener to Lady Hesketh, also exhibited a collection of fruit, tastefully arranged
in a box, with moss for the fruit to lie upon. Another collection of fruit, exhibited
by Mr. Grove, attracted considerable attention, and called forth many remarks,
the melon having the following couplet embodying an unquestionable truth
placed upon it:–

“Like melons, friends are to be found in plenty, Of which not even one is good in
twenty.”

The 2015 Produce Show will be held in the Parish Hall on Sunday 13th September.
A full schedule of classes for children, cookery, handicrafts, arts & crafts,
photography plus fruit, flowers and vegetables will be published along with the July
edition of Around Pattishall. The March edition of Around Pattishall listed the fruit,
vegetables, flowers & plants classes so that gardeners could get planting ready for

mailto:sixpencesheep@aol.com
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the show.  Should you require further details & information please contact Barry
Evans (Chairman)TEL:  01327 830523 /EMAIL: sixpencesheep@aol.com

Show Committee: Kate Bartlett,  Phil Bates, Barry Evans, Kirstin Gibbs,
Iris Illingworth, Maggie Merris, Val Steel, Lee Wood

GNPPP: Let's Hear It For The Girls!
I read recently that, in Bradford, some 200+ Medical Receptionists are being sent on
courses to improve their manner of dealing with patients.  Fortunately, I don't think
that our reception personnel at The Greens Norton Medical Centre are in need of
such guidance.

In the theatre and restaurant trades it's known as "Front of House".  A hugely
important function in any business.  On the telephone, or face to face at the
Surgery, the receptionists, and the Dispensery staff are the first point of contact
within the Surgery for the public.  How they deal with the people and enquiries will
determine how the service is initially perceived in the mind of the patient.

Dealing with people who may be ill, worried, concerned or just impatient and finding
out their problem and then finding the best and most effective route through the
practice resources takes skill and patience.  Then all of the excellent resources
within the practice fall into place, doctors, nurses management and admin functions
all operating to high quality.

It was only recently that I realised that with the exception of the two male GPs the
practice is run entirely by female staff. I am sure that the two males working within
the sorority won't mind me repeating, "Lets Hear It For The Girls!"

                                               Medical Exemption

Some patients with serious long term conditions may qualify for free NHS
prescriptions. This usually applies to patients requiring long term prescribed
medications and/or dressings.  A Medical Exemption certificate is valid for 5 years,
and application form FP92A is available at your dispensary or pharmacy.

A more detailed outline of the medical conditions covered by this exemption is
published in the Greens Norton Medical Centre Autumn Newsletter which is
available on the Centre website, or copies of which are obtainable from the practice.

Tony Edward (PPP member)

PS. If you want to know who your PPP representatives are and what they look like,
have a look at the "Rogues Gallery" on the PPP Notice Board in the Waiting Room.

mailto:sixpencesheep@aol.com
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IT’S CAR BOOT SEASON AGAIN!
PATTISHALL PARISH HALL FUND-RAISERS

SUMMER 2015 at
PATTISHALL PARISH HALL AND PLAYING FIELD

SCHOOL ROAD, ASTCOTE

BOOTERS 12.00 NOON
SELLING 12.30 pm

CARS £4 - VANS £6

SUZANNE - 01327 830279
INSIDE IF WET

● Come and support your local car boots, raising funds for Pattishall
Parish Hall & Playing Fields.

● Contact Suzanne if you would like to help out.

● Sort out all that stuff in the attic and garage that you have been
meaning to get rid of, and have a pitch, cheapest around at £4.

● Or come along and see what fantastic bargains are to be had – you
never know what you might find!
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AVAILABLE FOR HIRE
v Ideal venue for birthday parties, anniversary parties, children’s parties,

retirement parties, Christmas parties, in fact, parties for any special event.
v Also suitable for many other gatherings and events where you might need

a large space and kitchen facilities.
v Two rooms to choose from:

O Small Hall accommodates 30-50
O Large Hall accommodates 150

v Use of kitchen, tables, chairs, cutlery and crockery included in hire fee.
v Discounted hire fees, at very reasonable rates, for residents of Pattishall

Parish.
Check availability with Suzanne, Bookings Officer

email - bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
phone - 01327 830279

Full details about the Parish Hall are available on the parish website –
www.pattishallparish.org.uk

Call 01604  371 640
or 07817  553 935
E:  james@jw-plumbers.co.uk
W:  www.jw-plumbers.co.uk

mailto:james@jw-plumbers.co.uk
http://www.jw-plumbers.co.uk
mailto:pughjean@btinternet.com
mailto:bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
http://www.pattishallparish.org.uk
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HOLMEVIEW
GARDEN

STUDIO

Professional
Complementary

Therapies

Do you suffer from backache,
sciatica,  painful arthritis,

sinus problems, migraines,
hayfever, cold feet or swollen
ankles or any skin condition?

Are you becoming hard of
hearing?

Are you stressed with life or feel
depressed?

Would you like to relax and be
pampered in warm comfortable

surroundings?

Whatever your problem, you will
receive a warm friendly welcome

at Holmeview Garden Studio.

There are many treatments to
choose from

(Prices range from £20-£38)

HOLMEVIEW GARDEN STUDIO

For an appointment:
Phone: 01327 830909

Or  e-mail: pughjean@btinternet.com

J.E. TOWNSEND
& SON

Fencing Contractors

All types of Fencing & Gates
supplied and/or Erected.

Including Agricultural,
Domestic & Industrial.

For expert advice and
free Quotation please phone

Pattishall 830093 or 830212

Indoor and outdoor
Party fun for adults and

kids all ages!

Pattishall and
surrounding villages

To book contact
Sarah-Jane on 07702 821087

BOUNCY CASTLE
HIRE

Sarah-Janes Castles

mailto:james@jw-plumbers.co.uk
http://www.jw-plumbers.co.uk
mailto:pughjean@btinternet.com
mailto:bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
http://www.pattishallparish.org.uk
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Local
Carpenter

For Free Quotation call:

Paul Nicholls

01327 830684
07890 668307

2 Church Lane, Cold Higham

NEW FREE VALUATION DAY
Antiques, Jewellery, Silver, Gold,

Ceramics and Collectables
Charles Hanson

and his team of valuers

Wednesday 13th May
Wednesday 10th June

(with Kate Bliss, jewellery & silver expert)

Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am-3pm
Free Home Visits for Large Collections

And Advice on House Clearances
Refreshments available

For more information contact
07834 062268

service@hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
www.hansonsauctioneers.co.uk

Hansons Auction Centre, Heage Lane, Etwall, Derbyshire, DE65 6LS

Enjoy the luxury of
a newspaper

delivered to your door!

Ring us on
01295 268499

or e-mail
info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk

ALICIA TUTORS
www.aliciatutors.co.uk

Husband & wife team (BA, MA Oxon, Cert.Ed)

Many years experience

11+ and 13+ English exam preparation

GCSE Science Maths English Lang/Lit
AS & A2 Level Physics Chemistry Biology

LANGUAGES French, Italian, Spanish,
Beginners to GCSE/ A Level

Exam boards covered
and practice papers provided

Friendly one-to-one or group tuition at
Estria, Fosters Booth Road, Pattishall

DAYTIME and EVENINGS
01327 830770 / 07966 541611

http://www.parkerkitchens.co.uk
mailto:service@hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
http://www.hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
mailto:info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk
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http://www.parkerkitchens.co.uk
mailto:service@hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
http://www.hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
mailto:info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk
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A wonderful little 32 place
nursery where a mature and

experienced staff team encourage
the children to develop as

individuals.

As a Forest School setting the
children spend a great deal of
time outdoors, in all weathers,

climbing trees and building dens.

Our 5 star kitchen provides a
healthy, home cooked menu,
mostly organic, free range and

locally sourced.

Open 8am-6pm 51 weeks per year

For children from 6 weeks
 to 5 years.

Pattishall
01327 830202

mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
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TOWCESTER
FARMERS’ MARKET

2nd FRIDAY OF
EVERY MONTH

RICHMOND ROAD
CAR PARK

9am until 1.30pm

Fresh local produce
on sale

Managed for the Community
by Towcester Lions Club

Reg. Charity No. 1133261

Ballet, Tap and
Modern Classes

Fun ballet, fitness and
dance classes.

From toddler awards to
intro1 grade one classes,

GCSE grades1-5 and
A levels grades 6-8

First Class FREE

Acrobatic gymnastic and
modern Jazz GCSE exams

Our graded examinations include
GCSE, A level & NVQ

Email whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
or telephone 07929 963 976

mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
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Expertise and the Highest Professional Standards
In well equipped and comfortable surroundings

Mr Jon Campion
MBBS, BMedSci, FRCS

Consultant Orthopaedic Surgeon

Specialising in:
· Knee & Hip Problems

· Arthritis & Joint Replacement Surgery

· Sporting Knee Injuries

· Arthroscopic “Key hole” Surgery

· Trauma & Fracture Management

Mr Gary Mundy
MBChB, FRCS, Diploma Sports Med
Consultant Orthopaedic Surgeon

Registered with all major health insurance providers
With competitive rates for non-insured “self paying” patients

Call 0800 7720620
or

Email: info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk

For Clinic details, Patient information & Treatment options see our website:

www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk

mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
http://www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
http://www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
http://www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
http://www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
http://www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
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http://www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
http://www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
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Mobile Library Service
The Northamptonshire mobile library service visits Cold Higham and Pattishall on
different days!  Visits are once per month at the times & locations
below.

 Stop: Pattishall, Leys / Festival Road , 15:40 - 16:05
 Dates: May 20th    June 17th

 Stop: Cold Higham, Telephone Box  17:35 - 18:00
Dates: May 8th    June 12th

Messy Church at Pattishall Parish Hall
Saturday 13thJune, 2-4.30pm

Messy Church is for all the family – Mums, Dads, Grandparents and Children of all
ages.  For two hours there will be crafts and activities that adults and children can
do together based on a biblical theme, a time of sharing with a prayer and a song,
and then we all have afternoon tea.  We hope you will be able to join us!

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!

Organised by the Messy Church Team from
Astcote Methodist Church & Holy Cross, Pattishall

http://www.stagecoachbus.com
mailto:ann.atkin51@btinternet.com
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Bus Service

The Towcester to Milton Keynes service has now been improved.  As well as
the 89 there is now the X89 which takes you from Towcester to Central Milton
Keynes in just 30 minutes.  Look at a timetable on the Stagecoach website:
www.stagecoachbus.com

Leopold’s Cafe Express in The Drapery, Northampton, near Stand 16 where
the 87 departs, has screens showing bus departures while offering refreshments
in comfortable surroundings.

If you have any queries or comments do contact me by email:
ann.atkin51@btinternet.com or telephone 01327 830907.  I represent the
Pattishall Parish Council Bus Users Group as often as I can at Bus User
meetings.  These take place at the Guildhall in Northampton where other bus
user groups, bus companies and NCC officers meet, and I am able to pass on
relevant comments from yourselves.

Bus timetable below - I have also put copies in the Village Notice Boards.

http://www.stagecoachbus.com
mailto:ann.atkin51@btinternet.com
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Greens Norton Medical Centre Patient Information Leaflet

Emergencies dial 999
Always call 999 if someone is seriously ill
or injured, and their life is at risk.

Examples of medical emergencies include
(but are not limited to):
● chest pain
● difficulty in breathing
● unconsciousness
● severe loss of blood
● severe burns or scalds
● choking or drowning
● fitting
● severe allergic reactions

Greens Norton Medical Centre
 01327 358287
 01327 359670 (Dispensary)
Surgery Hours:
            Mon    Tue    Wed   Thur    Fri
Open  0800   0800  0800   0800   0700
Close  1830   1830  2000  1830    1830
If you have an urgent medical problem you
will be able to access a health professional
within 24 hours.
Patients who need to be seen urgently will
always be seen at the end of either the
morning or evening surgeries.
During these hours minor illnesses like
stomach upsets or ear infections, or injuries
such as sprains, strains, minor burns or
wounds can also be treated at the Centre.

Triage
Some problems can be resolved over the
telephone (triage). The doctor will decide
whether an emergency appointment or
telephone consultation is appropriate.
There is also a facility for nurse triage
during morning surgeries.
Talking to a Doctor by Telephone
If you wish to speak to a doctor personally,
they are usually available at the end of
morning surgery. You will be asked to leave
a telephone number so that the doctor can
call you at a mutually convenient time. Only
very urgent calls will be put through to the
doctor during surgery hours. If possible,
please tell the administrator what the call is
about so they can review your notes and
assess how urgent the situation is.

Out-of-hours Doctor and 24-hour access
to health information: dial 111
The new way to access out of hours
doctors appointments and Health
information.

The adviser will ask you questions to
determine the appropriate course of action.
They can book out of hours doctors
appointments, direct you to A & E or Minor
Illnesses/Injuries unit, call an ambulance, or
just provide advice over the phone.

Pharmacist
Qualified pharmacists in your locality can
give you expert advice on medicines and
how they work.

They can also help you decide whether you
need to see a doctor. You don't need an
appointment, and can talk to them privately
and in confidence.

Accident and Emergency
Operates 24/7, Northampton General
Hospital, Cliftonville

Deals with acute injury or illness, which
may or may not be life-threatening.
Very limited car parking near the entrance
at Cliftonville, may need to use car park 1
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ASTCOTE METHODIST CHURCH
Team Ministry

 Rev. Tina Swire, Rev John Marriott, Rev Romeo Pedro, Rev. Phil Snelson
Deacon Richard Beckett

To contact a Minister please ring the Circuit Office: 01604 721908

Sunday Services, 10.30am. Services are generally informal.  Family Services on
the third Sunday in the month but families with children are welcome at any
service and activities for children are always available.  Refreshments served
after all services.

Lunch Club  For the elderly or retired on the second Tuesday in the month.  Please
contact Maureen Corbett on 830296 if you are interested.

Well Group  12-2pm  Ladies group meet monthly for lunch followed by a speaker.
Contact Alison Brierley on 830770 to book a seat.

   28th May  Juliet & Peter Storey - Singing to Guitars
  26th June Lunch and visit to Coton Manor Gardens

Flowers can be placed in the Chapel on Sundays to celebrate an anniversary or in
memory of a loved one.  Please contact Kate Stretton 830115.

Family Services 45 minute service for all the family on the 3rd Sunday in the month.
Refreshments served after the service: All welcome.

   17th May and 21st June

Messy Church Saturday 13th June 2-4.30pm at Pattishall Parish Hall for all the family

Other Events:
Plant Sale & Afternoon Tea – Saturday 6th June 2-4.30pm – Plant donations

welcome, please ring Ann 830907

World War I exhibition – Chapel open 20th & 21st June for refreshments and
exhibition of World War I and history of Astcote.

Don't forget .....
Astcote Chapel and rooms are available to hire
The Chapel has seating for 50+ people with a small stage area.
The upstairs room offers an ideal space for a small group to
meet and the kitchen is well equipped in a smaller meeting room
downstairs.  Disabled access to ground floor.
If you are looking for a place to meet why not come and have a look.
Contact Kate Stretton: 830115
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EASTCOTE
BAPTIST CHURCH

Services
Start at 3pm unless otherwise stated, everyone welcome.

May 3rd Mr Ian Markey
 10th Mr Michael Mabbutt
 17th Methodist preacher
 24th see noticeboard
 31st Mr Bruce Furness

June 1st see noticeboard
 14h Mr Adrian Hicks
 21st Methodist preacher

28th Mr Ted Ashworth

Cornhill Squash
Club

New members welcome
Contact

Jamie Hayes 01327 352767
For an application form or a free

introductory game

We are a small local club, just
5 miles north of Towcester,
offering basic facilities for

friendly and competitive play
at probably the cheapest rates

in the area
First year’s annual membership £40

Games £2.50 per person – 40
minute session
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The Parishes of Holy Cross Pattishall
and St Luke, Cold Higham

Priest-in-Charge, the Revd Marion Reynolds

There is a service of Holy Communion most Weds. mornings at 8am in Holy Cross, Pattishall.

Date Time Service Church

3rd May

8:00am
9:15am
9:30am
11:00am
2:30pm

BCP Holy Communion
Pattishall Half Hour
CW Holy Communion
CW Holy Communion (said)
Holy Baptism

Pattishall
Pattishall
Gayton
Cold Higham
Cold Higham

10th May
9:30am
9:30am

11:00am

CW Holy Communion
Family Worship
CW Holy Communion

Tiffield Cold
Higham
Pattishall

14th May 7:30pm Ascension Day
CW Holy Communion Cold Higham

17th May

8:00am
9:30am
9:30am
11:00am

BCP Holy Communion
CW Holy Communion
Morning Prayer
CW Family Communion

8:00am
9:15am
9:30am
11:00am

BCP Holy Communion
Pattishall Half Hour
CW Holy Communion
CW Holy Communion (said)

Pattishall
Pattishall
Gayton
Cold Higham

7th June

8:00am
9:15am
9:30am
11:00am

BCP Holy Communion
Pattishall Half Hour: Jubilee
CW Holy Communion
CW Holy Communion (said)

Pattishall
Pattishall
Gayton
Cold Higham

14th

June

9:30am
9:30am

11:00am
6:00pm

CW Holy Communion
Family Worship
CW Holy Communion
Civic Service

Tiffield Cold
Higham
Pattishall
Pattishall

21st

June
9:30am

11:00am
CW Holy Communion
Rock the Morning service

Cold Higham
Tiffield

28th

June
9:30am

11:00am
CW Holy Communion
Family Service

Pattishall
Tiffield

Pattishall
Cold Higham
Tiffield
Gayton

24th May 9:30am CW Holy Communion Pattishall
31st May 9:30am CW Benefice Communion Pattishall

7th June



Around Pattishall  May to June 2015

28

May
6th Gardening Club: Growing Pinks and Auriculas, Patt. Parish Hall 7.30pm
7th Picnic In the Park festival tickets on sale, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7-9pm
7th Parish Hall & Playing Field AGM, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7pm
8th Towcester Farmers’ Market
13th Antiques Valuation Day at Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am - 3pm
13th Pattishall WI: Discuss resolution for AGM, Pattishall Parish Hall 7.30pm
14th Good Neighbours: Bring & Buy, Pattishall Parish Hall, 1.45pm
17th Car Boot, Pattishall Parish Hall, booters 12.00, selling 12.30pm
21st Pattishall Parish Council Annual Meeting 7.30pm
22nd End of Pattishall School term
23rd Picnic In the Park festival tickets on sale, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7-9pm

June
1st Start of Pattishall School term
3rd Gardening Club: visit to Prebendal Manor in Nassington
4th Pattishall Hall & Playing Field meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7pm
6th Plant Sale & Afternoon Tea, Astcote Methodist Chapel, 2-4.30pm
8th Pattishall WI: Members Evening, Pattishall Parish Hall 7.30pm
10th Antiques Valuation Day at Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am - 3pm
11th Good Neighbours: Outing
11th Pattishall Parish Council meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.45pm
12th Towcester Farmers’ Market
13th Messy Church, Pattishall Parish Hall, 2-4.30pm
13th Picnic In the Park festival tickets on sale, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7-9pm
20-21st World War I exhibition & refreshments
21st Car Boot, Pattishall Parish Hall, booters 12.00, selling 12.30pm

Use This Space for Your Future Events!
Published by Pattishall Parish Council

Printed by Campion Reprographics, Campion School


